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GRV appoints new Chief Steward  

GREYHOUND Racing Victoria is pleased to announce Karen Lees appointment as the new Chief 

Steward. 

Ms Lees has been appointed for a period of two years. 

Ms Lees brings a wealth of experience in a range of areas having worked as Director Compliance for 

the Victorian Commission for Gaming and Liquor Regulation as well as Senior Director Strategic Risk 

and Intelligence at the Australian Taxation Office.  

She also has a Masters in organised crime and an undergraduate degree in Policing and Journalism. 

GRV Senior Investigations Manager Charlie Bezzina announced Ms Lees’ appointment this week. 

“This is a vital appointment in ensuring the highest integrity for Victorian greyhound racing and Ms 

Lees will be part of a commitment to continue to make GRV a leader in Australian greyhound 

racing,” Mr Bezzina said. 
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